
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING, 10 February 2023 
Corvette Owners Club of San Diego 

Elijah’s Restaurant 
 

Meeting called to order by President Glen Honig at 6:32pm. 
 
Membership attendance attached to the minutes. 
 
Glen announced that Janet Dawes and made and brought red velvet Valentine cupcakes for 
everyone. They were delicious, thank you Janet! 
Also announced was that Tom Kelly brought the credit card reader for members buying 
merchandise or paying their dues. 
 
George Dauphine and Bill Bailey shared their experiences at the Silver State Classic Challenge. 
George has driven the SSCC 7 times, Bill Bailey has been his navigator several times. Club 
members learned about the requirements for both the cars, the drivers and navigators to 
compete in the 90 mile closed course in Ely, Nevada. The club members also got to peruse 
memorabilia such as the log books and the Certificate for 3rd Place. Can you believe they missed 
best time by .3 seconds? Great job George & Bill! Another of our club members, Wally Stevens 
has run the SSCC for 18 years, amazing! 
 
Lifetime member, Fred Blundell, brought several Corvette shirts to raffle off. Seems he can no 
longer wear them since he lost 295 lbs. Congratulations Fred! 
 
Glen shared video that Vic Scalo shot of the Tears of the Desert Run. 
 
Ken Hurd, from the Miata Club, gave a short introduction to the La Jolla Concours d’Elegance, 
21-23 April 2023. Volunteers are needed for each day. If you volunteer for Sunday, you get a 
pass to walk about the entire show. The dress code is a white shirt/blouse and khaki 
pants/skirt. If you are out-loading a blue blazer is required. Volunteers are need as follows: 
Gala Kick-off Friday 6pm - 10pm  
Saturday 7am – 2pm and 5pm – 9pm 
Sunday 9am – 4pm  
Individuals can sign up at http://lajollaconcours/volunteer 
Craig Moya will organize a team and get them registered 
 
Birthday and club membership anniversaries were announced. 
 

REPORTS 
 
Glen brought up the Board Members for the Get To Know Your Board segment. Each member 
shared an interesting fact about themselves or a hobby they enjoy. 
 
 



VP Ken Carson introduced these new members and their sponsors. 
Garrett Gartsuyker, sponsor is Ken Carson 
Jeff Fillippi, sponsors are Jennifer & Bobby Udell 
Bill Bailey was introduced by George Dauphine, Bill is rejoining the club. 
 
Ken discussed the 65th year Club Anniversary. Details to follow about the summer party. 
 
Treasurer Tom Kelly reported the bank balance to be about $25,000. There are 20 members 
who have not paid their dues. 
It has been discussed and decided that we will spend more on parties and club activities. 
 
Activities Chair Brian Bowman listed the following activities. 
Hawk Watch & Cordiano Winery Run, 11 February 
Chili Cook-Off, 18 February 
Mid-week Barbecue Run with lunch at the Wrangler Family Barbecue, 22 February 
Pot-Of-Gold Run, 4 March, $10/person 
Please sign up for these events on our website. 
 
Public Relations Chair Chip Fox & George Dauphine announced that at the March meeting two 
sets of HRE wheels & tires for C8s will be auctioned off with proceeds to the San Diego Center 
for the Blind.  
 
Merchandise Chair Janet Dawes brought in some new items displayed at the back table and 
can be ordered thru Janet.  
 
N.C.M. Rep George Dauphine asked Glen to send a letter to Deb Howard stating that George is 
our clubs rep. Once that is received our club will be listed at the Museum. 
 
N.C.M. Run Chair Gail Carson is planning on holding meetings at her house. The run is in August 
2024. Likely we will once again have to groups caravanning to Bowling Green. Craig Moya will 
organize the racers group. Gail wants to share the many activities that are available especially 
to those who have not done this caravan before. 
 
MSA Chair Craig Moya said this very likely is our last year at the Embarcado Marina Park due to 
the City’s plans for the area. Because many of the members have done the same organizational 
jobs for several years we are looking to get some fresh faces to join in. Meetings will begin in 
late April and last about 1 hour. 
 

FORUM 
 

Website reminder, Club events & sign- up sheets, photos, calendar, by-laws, etc. COCSD.COM 
Website questions: Dale Mastny 
Club Finances: Tom Kelly 
Membership issues: Cooky Campbel 



Merchandise: Janet Dawes 
 

TECH TALK 
 

Jim Mero offers 2009-2013 C6 owners a way to transform the magnetic ride control suspension. 
Reach Jim at WWW.JIMMERO.COM. The cost is $450, takes a few minutes programming thru 
OBD2 port or perform a module exchange. 
 
COCSD HAS NO EXPERIENCE WITH JIM MERO, BUT REVIEWS ARE POSITIVE. PLEASE DO YOU 
OWN RESEARCH AND DUE DILIGENCE BEFORE PURCHASING THIS UPGRADE. 
 
Bob Pratt is the contact person for the Long Beach Grand Prix, 14-15 April. 
 
Name tag drawing prizes were a Certificate from Elijah’s , a California Duster, a Corvette Logo 
Cooler & a Corvette Logo Trunk Organizer. 
 
Meeting adjourned 8:29pm. 
 
Submitted, 
 
 
Lin Siepert, Secretary COCSD 
 
Glen J. Honig, President COCSD 
 
 
  



 


